Friends of Merrymeeting Bay

P.O. Box 233   Richmond, Maine   04357

Attention: Calendar and Feature Editors

PRESS RELEASE 11/18/2002


 FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT WARREN WHITNEY: 666-3376

Subject:
Friends of Merrymeeting Bay Presents: Archeology of the Merrymeeting Bay Area

Speaker:    
Arthur Spiess, Maine Historic Preservation Commission
When:

Wednesday, December 11th at 7:30 p.m. 
Where:
Cram Alumni House, Bowdoin College, 83 Federal Street, Brunswick
Join the Friends of Merrymeeting Bay (FOMB) on Wednesday, December 11th at 7:30 p.m. in the Cram Alumni House at Bowdoin College for the third presentation in FOMB’s 2002-2003 Speaker Series: Archeology of the Merrymeeting Bay Area.  Arthur Spiess of the Maine Historic Preservation Commission will talk on actual and potential sites of archeological importance.  A potluck dinner and FOMB’s annual meeting, which the public is invited to attend, will begin at 6:00pm.

Long before the interstate highway system, people in Maine got around by boat on the state’s waterways.  Merrymeeting Bay, where two of the state’s largest rivers meet, was a transportation hub for thousands of years.  Evidence of settlements, encampments and other forms of habitation ring the Bay.  This talk by Arthur Spiess of MHPC will tell of some of these sites and the people who lived there.

The Speaker Series takes place monthly from October to May.  On January 8th, Christopher Livesay will give a presentation entitled “Butterflies of Maine and their Life Histories”.  The series, which is free and open to the public, is sponsored by Friends of Merrymeeting Bay with help from the Bowdoin College Environmental Studies Program.   Valuable door prizes are donated by Patagonia.  Additional help is provided by the Brunswick Topsham Land Trust, The Nature Conservancy, the Maine Island Trail Association and the Lower Kennebec Regional Land Trust. Refreshments will be served. To receive more information on FOMB’s programs and a schedule of the 2002-2003 Speaker Series, contact Warren Whitney, Executive Director of Friends of Merrymeeting Bay, at 666-3376 or fomb@gwi.net.

